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Mr. Morton Blackwell
July 9, 1982
Page 2

My title has been chan: 1 from Sr. Vice President to Executive
Director for Government Affairs. After serving nearly 12
years on the Board of Directors, | decided not to seek
reelection,

| appreciate your assistance in this matter and continue to

be grateful for the interest you have offered my office and
the Agsociation in the past.

¢~ MHMack'! McKinney

E....ative Director,for Government Affairs

"P.S.— The National Capital Office, NCOA, will move to its
new location on July 15, 1982, The new address and tele} one
no. will be as follows: "

219 N. Washington St.
Alexandria, VA 22314
(703) 549-0311"



SHRGESTFN FORMAT

FMC Frank Lister USN, President
NCO Association.of USA

National Capital Office

219 N. Washington Street
Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Fleet Master Chief Lister:

It was my privilege, June 30, l9é2, to attach my signature to
Proclamation 4950, ''"National NCO/Petty Officer Week, 1982."

The proclamation, of which a copy is attached, is long overdue.
| am pleased that it was during my Presidency that | could call
upon all Americans to join together in honoring the
Noncommissioned and Petty Officers of the Armed Forces of the
United States.

I commend your association for taking the lead in having a
resolution enacted in Congress that culminated in the attached

proclamation.

Sincerely,

Ronald Reagan
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Whereas noncommissioned officers and petty office continue to
be the recruiters, trainers, and noncommissioned leaders of
the men and women who join the Armed Forces of the
United States;

Whereas the noncommissioned officers’ and petty officers’ spirit
and devotion to duty =~ epitomized in the long list of recipi-
ents of the Medal of ""onor and other decorations of person-

al valor;

Whereas noncommissioned officers and petty officers have made

great sacrifices during their service to this Nation;

Whereas the recent shortage of such office serving on active
duty has highlighted their value to the Nation and its mili-

tary forces;

Whereas the Non-Commissioned Officers Association (NCOA),
with a representative membership of active, retired, Re-
serve, National Guard, and former noncommissioned officers
and petty officers of the Army, Navy, Marine Corps, Air
Force, and Coast Guard, will hold its twenty-first interna-

tional convention in the final week of June 1982; and

Whereas it is fitting and proper to recognize the significant con-
tributions made by all noncommissioned officers and petty
officers of the Armed Forces of the United States to the
freedom and defense of this Nation: Now, therefore, be it

1 Resolved by the Senate and House of Representatives

y a (

That the week commencing with the fourth Monday in June

1982 is designated as ‘“National NCO/Petty Officer Week”’,

and the President is authorized and requested to issue a proc-
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lamation calling upon the people of the United States and
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interested groups and organizations to set aside that week to
honor past and present noncommissioned officers and petty

officers of the Armed Forces of the United States in an ap-

propriate manner.
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DF #T LETTER FROM PR SIDENT REAGAN

My warmest greetings to the members of The Retired Officers

Association as you hold your Twenty-Sixty Biennial Convention.

As Americans who gave of themselves to protect our freedom
and independence, you, more than most other groups in our great
nation, recognize that peace is maintained through strength.
Along with other local and national leaders, we must assure that
our country remains militarily strong. Your support in this

vital task is appreciated.

I am pleased to note that your association was originally
forn | in California and then moved to our nation's capital »
that it could better carry out the purposes of your organization.
It is a road that is familiar to me. It signals recognition that
while our roots and strengths are at the community level, we must
have a voice at the national level if our views are to be heard.
Like a national political party, your Association represents the
melding of diverse views of citizens living in our 50 states and
many foreign countries into a common purpose. It is such
dedication to the common good that is the priceless heritage of

1

Your continuing devotion to peace has established the
benchmark for all who will follow you. I applaud the dedication

to 3y 1r nation ¢ 1 you fellow citi: 1s that ' ul! se carried



over into civilian 1life, to the benefit of communities across
this nation. My best wishes for a rewarding & 1 memorable

meeting.

Ronald W. Reagan























